Georgia Town Administrator

From: Delaney, Peggy < Peggy. Delaney@vermont.gov>

Sent: Monday, December 2, 2024 1:37 PM

To: Delaney, Peggy

Subject: Vermont State Ethics Commission

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

You don't often get email from peggy.delaney@vermont.gov. Learn why this is important

Greetings from the Vermont State Ethics Commission,

We are reaching with a reminder that, pursuant to <u>Act 171</u>, municipalities are required to appoint an Ethics Liaison to serve as a point of contact with the Ethics Commission. Section 24 V.S.A 1995(e) states, "Each municipality, acting through its legislative body, shall designate an employee as its liaison to the State Ethics Commission. If a municipality does not have any employees, the legislative body shall designate one of its members as its liaison to the State Ethics Commission." The requirement goes into effect until January 1, 2025.

If you are municipality that has already appointed an Ethics Liaison, please reach out to Peggy Delaney at this email address (ethicscommission@vermont.gov) with their name and contact information. We will add them to our list for future communications from the Ethics Commission.

Christina Sivret
Executive Director
Vermont State Ethics Commission
(802) 828-7187
https://ethicscommission.vermont.gov